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Dear friends,  

I write this letter almost exactly four years to the 

day since I first visited St Andrew’s for 

conversation with the vacancy committee. Those four years 

have been full of experiences and opportunities. I have 

shared in tears and laughter, in praying and knitting, in 

saying farewell to loved ones and walking alongside others. 

It has been an experience rich with encounters and deeply 

profound opportunities for sharing the love of God.  

But there have been reasons that I need now to leave. 

These I announced on the 2nd December and published at 

the request of the Editor in the January Newstand, with 

these complemented in the extended letter sent on 2nd 

December to the Moderator and Elders, via the Church 

Secretary. I will not rehearse those reasons here. However, I 

will thank the many of you who have said to me how much 

you recognise my reasons and have offered your support 

and your regret in my decision. Amid shock, surprise and 

disbelief, I have been encouraged in the continued and 

continuing experiences I have had with members of the 

fellowship and local community where I have felt love, support 

and blessing.  

One of the ‘pleasures’ of packing up a house is that you have 

opportunity to do a ‘clear out’ – deciding what items need to be 

kept, and what needs to be thrown out (or sent elsewhere for 

recycling). I’ve used a fairly ruthless approach this time: “will I 

EVER use this again?” or “will I EVER read this?” or “do I need 

these duplicates?”. In this case, we’re bringing two homes 

together too – we don’t need two fridge-freezers, or the eight 

sofas (yes, eight!) we have between us, or the sad looking shelf 

M
u

sin
g

s fro
m

 th
e
 M

a
n

se
 

What is a prayer? 

Submitted by Joan Polkinghorn 
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Prayer doesn't just happen when we kneel or put our hands 

together and focus and expect things from God.  

unit when we’ve already got a good, sturdy one. But you also 

need to have an idea about what the future might be – what is 

the plan for future living, what might be needed for a future 

lifestyle or home.  

A vacancy is a similar opportunity for a Church: what do we need 

to be to be a Church going forward? What do we think is 

important about our life to keep hold of? What might we be best 

disposing of (or sending to be recycled somewhere else) so we 

are not overburdened on our vacancy journey? The clear out, the 

discussion about future use, the setting up for the immediate 

and for the future is an important part of what a vacancy can 

offer a Church. But it’s not without effort and work – a clear-out 

takes time and energy, and it needs the forethought to plan and 

think about what the next steps might be. For the sake of St 

Andrew’s, I truly hope the energy and effort can be found in the 

wider fellowship, using the opportunity of hearing everyone’s 

voice and contribution, to work on what this might be and how 

the future may look.  

So as the 3rd March comes around and I lead my last service as 

the Minister of St Andrew’s, I want to offer you my thanks and 

best wishes for all that the future holds. Both Gary and I are 

appreciative of the love and support you have expressed to us, 

especially over the past three months but over much of the past 

three years.  

May God bless you all on your journey with Christ, that the gospel 

may be lived and God’s love shown in Monkseaton and beyond.  

Blessings,  
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When a murder occurs on the train on which he’s 

travelling, celebrated detective Hercule Poirot is 

recruited to solve the case.  This is a stylish production 

and the cast includes Kenneth Branagh, Judi Dench, 

Johnny Depp and Derek Jacobi.  
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LENTEN SERVICES  

In the past few years we have held ecumenical 

Lent services on a Friday lunchtime for half an hour 

followed by our infamous homemade soup and a roll.  

Well, this year it is no different.  Starting on 15th March 

for four weeks at 12.30 pm we’ll be gathering in the 

church for 30 minutes of Lenten study to increase our 

relationship with our living Lord.  The “Great I Ams” 

from John’s gospel is the theme for this year. 

Lent is not a time to concentrate on what to ”give up” or 

“abstain from” but to learn how we can live life to the 

full.  Lent is a time to renew people’s aims and to make 

sure we’re not losing out on the fullness of life. 

Faith is not WHAT we believe but rather WHOM we 

believe; faith is having a living relationship with our 

God, through the risen Lord, Jesus Christ. 

All are welcome; we would love to see you – please come 

along – you might enjoy the session and I can certainly 

guarantee that you will enjoy the soup. 

GOOD FRIDAY ECUMENICAL OUTDOOR SERVICE 

Last year, St Peter’s Church of England, Monkseaton 

Methodist Church, St Mary’s Church of England and St 

Andrew’s URC arranged a 30 minute outdoor service, at the 

side of the Black Horse, in the middle of Monkseaton. 

Well, we hope to repeat that experience at 12 noon on Good 

Friday, 19th April for 30 minutes of prayers and hymns. 

*Thinking positive and wishing good for others is a prayer.*  
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 When you hug a friend. 

*That's a prayer.*  

You are all welcome, and at the end of the short service we will 

retire to Monkseaton Methodist for refreshments. 

EASTER SUNDAY SUNRISE SERVICE 

Easter Sunday Sunrise Service on the Promenade outside the 

Premier Inn at 5.30 am (time to be confirmed).  It will be a 

short ecumenical service of 30 minutes – praising the risen 

Christ in conjunction with the sunrise – a spectacular sight.  

After a service of hymns, readings and prayers we retire to the 

Beefeater Restaurant for breakfast. 

Please note: 

Having written all three articles I have noted that all involve 

food – well I’m just following the traditions set out by Jesus.  In 

true Christian fashion Jesus always fed the soul but also the 

body!!  God bless you. 

Valerie Taylor 

Thank you all so much for the beautiful flowers 

from St. Andrew’s that arrived on my birthday. 

Warmest wishes, 

Joy Campbell 

I would just like to thank the Flower Committee and all at St 

Andrews for the lovely flowers I received in celebration of my 

21st plus birthday. They have made an old man very happy.  

Iain Ord 
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When you cook something to nourish family and friends. 

*That's a prayer.*  

58 Society 6th Meeting,  

Monday, 21st January  2019 

Admiral Nurses with Sue Ogden 

Sue is an Admiral Nurse Volunteer Ambassador. She is 

passionate about the work she does for them, promoting 

Admiral Nurses, giving talks and fund raising.  

Dementia UK provides support for people with dementia and 

their families. There are 8,500 people known to be living with 

Dementia. This number is expected to rise to one million by 

2025 and two million by 2050. There is currently no cure. 

There are over two hundred types of Dementia, all different, 

complex and requiring special support -  Alzheimer's being one 

of them. 

Admiral Nurses were founded by the family of Joseph Levey 

who had vascular Dementia, to provide 1:1 support, professional 

guidance and help with personal challenges. The goal is that they 

will be available all over the UK. There are now 260. 18,000 

families accessed the Helpline last year. The first Admiral Nurse to 

be appointed in our area is Rachel, in 2016, who is based at the 

Bradbury Centre, North Shields. There are now three more Admiral 

Nurses in this area. Dementia UK does not fund Admiral Nurses. 

They are a charitable trust relying on donations and fund raising.   

Peter, Sue’s husband was diagnosed with Dementia, when he was 

sixty six, which was a terrible blow. Daily life became more and more 

challenging. Sue attended courses to gain information. She found 

that other people living with Dementia, were a valuable source of 

information and support. Rachel, the Admiral Nurse in our area 

came to talk to Peter, visited frequently and gained his trust. She 

also supported Sue. Peter is now in a Care Home in North Shields 

and Sue has become a Volunteer Ambassador for Admiral Nurses 

which involved a great deal of initial training. 

References: Admiral Nurses Website:   YouTube clips including one 

with an American lady called Teepa Snow.  
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 When we send off our near and dear ones and say,  

'drive safely' or 'be safe'. *That's a prayer.*  

58 Society 7th Meeting, Monday, 4th February  2019 

Annual General Meeting 

This was a very successful meeting with three new committee 

members appointed for the season 2019-2020, as the current 

Treasurer, Secretary and Speaker Finder have completed their two 

years in office. The meeting lasted forty minutes and then the thirty 

seven members present, enjoyed a very tasty buffet provided by the 

committee. 

58 Society 8th Meeting – Monday, 18th February 2019 

Nightstop with Jasmine, Paula and Dimaz 

Nightstop North East is a charity that offers emergency, overnight 

accommodation for young people over 16 years old, who are at risk 

of homelessness or experiencing homelessness and have nowhere 

else to stay.  

Nightstop guests are placed in the homes of trained and vetted 

volunteer hosts who provide a safe and secure place for the guests 

to stay that evening. The hosts provide a private bedroom, a 

listening ear, breakfast, washing facilities and a hot meal in the 

evening. 

Depaul UK coordinates the Nightstop Network and runs a number of 

Nightstop services across the country. Their mission is to end 

homelessness and change the lives of people affected by it. 

March meetings are as follows: 

• Monday, 4th March, ‘Gertrude Bell’ with Anthony Atkinson 

• Monday, 18th March, ‘The life of a Vicar today’ with Reverend 

Peter Dobson 

Saturday, 9th March is the 58 Society Coffee Morning. Please come 

and bring your friends. As well as coffee and biscuits, there will be a 

raffle, bric-a-brac stall and cake stall. All contributions for the stalls 

will be much appreciated, thank you.           Celia Purves 
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When you are helping someone in need by giving your time and energy. 

*You are praying.*  

The Ecumenical Social Committee will be holding 

their annual Coffee Morning, with a Bring and Buy 

Stall and Raffle, on Saturday, 30th March at 

St. Andrew's Church, from 10.30am to noon. 

Tickets at £1 are available from Sue Ames and Ann 

Hammond 

Do come along if you can as this provides an opportunity for 

us to meet friends from other churches: St. Peter's and 

St. Alban's Parish Churches, Monkseaton and Earsdon 

Methodist Churches, and the Immaculate Heart of Mary RC 

Church.  

Although the Committee’s aims are mainly social, we do 

manage to make a little bit of money which we donate to 

local charities and international appeals. 

Ann Hammond 
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Would you like to be a Steward?  It involves 

being on duty (with another Steward) for 

each Sunday in one month per year, giving out the 

hymnbooks and Orders of Service as the worshippers 

arrive, taking up the offering during the service, and 

collecting in the hymnbooks again at the end.  After 

the service, one of the Stewards also helps with the 

recording of the Gift Aid contributions. 

Occasionally there may be the need to help out on an 

extra Sunday, or you may be asked if you would be 

prepared to swap with another Steward to cover holiday 

periods, etc. 

I am currently compiling the rota for the period May 

2019 – April 2020, and if you are new to St Andrew's, 

being a Steward is a good way of getting to know people.  

Due to a combination of  circumstances,  last year we 

didn’t  have sufficient Stewards to cover the full year's 

duties,  and were extremely grateful to those who offered 

to do an extra month.  This year, three people have 

already agreed to join the rota, but there is still a 

vacancy for another one, so if you feel  you can help, or 

would like further information, please contact me.  

Thank you! 

Carole Mallett  

When you forgive someone by your heart. 

*That is prayer.*  
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The next Annual Church Meeting, on 22nd 

March 2018, is the meeting at which the 

various Officers and Teams that run the 

church on a day to day basis are elected. 

Details of the current Teams and their membership are 

posted up in the church vestibule on the notice board 

adjacent to the Flower Room door, along with all official 

lists, duty rotas etc. 

Notices seeking nominations of people to serve as 

Officers, or on the Teams will be posted up shortly on 

the church notice board in the Reception Area and the 

Agenda and the Reports will be circulated by your Elder 

nearer the day. 

Looking forward to seeing you at the meeting. 

Ray Hammond 

Church Secretary 

Prayer is a vibration. A feeling. A thought.  
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WORSHIP GROUP 

On Sunday 31st March  at 11.00 am the Worship Group will be 

leading  a ‘Songs of Praise’ service for Mothering Sunday, and 

you are invited to contribute suggestions of favourite hymns 

and readings, particularly with a ‘motherly’ theme, for 

inclusion in this service.   

A box for these, together with slips of paper on which to write 

your request, will shortly be available in the church vestibule, 

and we look forward to receiving  a good selection of 

suggestions – thank you! 

Carole Mallett   
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The Church of the Ascension, 

Cadenabbia, Lake Como, Italy 

Should you be considering a trip to 

Italy and to the region of Lake Como 

you might like to consider calling in on 

the Church of the Ascension at 

Cadenabbia (Immediately opposite 

Bellagio) on Lake Como. 

The Church is open daily and our 

regular Sunday Morning Service in 

English is at 10.30am to which you would be most welcome at 

this very inspiring and beautiful part of the world. 

The Church is also available for Weddings, Renewal of 

Wedding Vows, Baptisms, Retreats and all the normal services 

of the Church. 

The Church was built by residents and holiday makers back in 

the 1890's; it is one of the important land marks of 

Cadenabbia and should you be walking the Greenways Walk it 

is mentioned as a place to visit. This prominent church with a 

number of fine features is immediately opposite the Passenger 

and Car Ferry in Cadenabbia.  

More information can be found on the website - 

www.churchonlakecomo.com or Facebook - Church of the 

Ascension. 

Rev'd Roger Williams. 

Chaplain. 

Email - revrgwilliams@hotmail.com 

Prayer is the voice of love, friendship, genuine relationships. 
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I believe in God, the Father almighty, 

creator of heaven and earth. 

I believe in Jesus Christ, God’s only Son, our Lord, 

who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 

born of the Virgin Mary, 

suffered under Pontius Pilate, 

was crucified, died, and was buried; 

he descended to the dead. 

On the third day he rose again; 

he ascended into heaven, 

he is seated at the right hand of the Father, 

and he will come to judge the living and the dead. 

I believe in the Holy Spirit, 

the holy catholic Church, 

the communion of saints, 

the forgiveness of sins, 

the resurrection of the body, 

and the life everlasting.  Amen 

Rejoice & Sing 759 

The Apostles’ Creed is a simple statement of Christian 

belief that had its genesis from the Early Church around 

the first and second centuries.   

The United Reformed Church upholds the Creed, amongst 

others, in its confessions of faith. While other 

T
h

e
 A

p
o

st
le

s’
 C

re
e
d

 

Prayer is an expression of your silent being. 
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denominations recite the Creed as part of their Sunday 

worship, the URC tend only to recite the Creed at 

baptismal services or, as in the past at St Andrew’s 

Monkseaton, as a declaration on becoming a formal 

member of the URC.   

The idea of reciting a creed either individually or in 

collective worship does not sit well with everyone in the 

modern world.  In a society of ‘getting out there and doing 

something’ there could be arguments against the 

formality of reciting Creeds, and instead that Christians 

should focus on addressing injustices and take out the 

Word of God for the Glory of His Kingdom.  Christians do, 

yet there is a place for The Apostles’ Creed.  The Creed 

affirms our faith and challenges us to think of our 

knowledge of Scripture and therefore our knowledge of 

God.  The Apostles’ Creed grounds us in Christian history, 

reinforces our present faith and gives hope for the future.   

We find that challenge and reassurance in the Apostles’ 

Creed that is reinforced in the words of the hymn: ‘At the 

name of Jesus every knee shall bow, every tongue 

confess him, King of Glory now; tis the Father’s pleasure 

we should call him Lord, who from the beginning was the 

mighty Word...He is God the Saviour, he is Christ the Lord, 

ever to be worshipped, trusted and adored’. 

Submitted by the Hope 4 Team. 

Because God cares for us, we will care for each other 
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Meeting held at Hillheads Community Church 

on Thursday 6th February 2019. 

There were over 20 in attendance with apologies 

and resignations from Gillian of Friends (Quakers) 

and the Revd Dr Matthew Prevett. 

The Meeting was chaired by the Revd Peter Dobson  

(St Peter’s Church of England). 

Holy Week 2019 

Canon Peter Dodd addressed the meeting about Art in 

Holy Week to be held at St Paul’s (see poster in  

St. Andrew’s reception area).  It was highly recommended 

and each evening different clergy will lead the service. 

Murton Gap Building Project 

3,000 homes to be built between West Monkseaton and 

Murton – no facility for religious or community activities 

and yet there will be a school.  Great concern was 

expressed. 

The annual Statement of Accounts was presented. 

Major Item for Discussion – 

Whitley Bay Churches Together 

• What is our purpose? 

• What ecumenical activities can we develop? 

• Ecumenical activities outside to show a religious 

presence in Whitley Bay – further discussions and 

more practical suggestions are going to be discussed 
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Because we are part of God’s creation, we will care for the earth 
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at an interim meeting in March. 

• Can we take an active part as Whitley Bay Churches at 

the Whitley Bay Carnival in May? 

Street Pastors and SWEP (Homeless)  

Reported by Chris Lincoln (co-ordinator for both).  Fifty people 

were catered for during the cold spell - “we’re just scratching 

the surface of the problem”.  Could the homeless be catered 

for on a regular basis?  Further discussions to take place. 

We then closed by saying the Grace together. 

Valerie Taylor 

The Drama Group at St Peter’s Church, 

St Peter’s Players, is always on the 

lookout for new members, and is 

currently seeking people who would be 

interested in taking part in its next 

production, “Hannay Stands Fast!”. This is a comedy based on 

the novel “Mr Standfast” by John Buchan, a sequel  to “The 

Thirty Nine Steps”, and will be performed on  23/24/25 May. 

Rehearsals take place on Thursday evenings at 7.30 pm in the 

Crosskeys Hall. 

If you are interested, please contact Sue Ames or me. 

Carole Mallett  

St. Peter’s Players 

Because we are loved by God, 

we will share God’s love with everyone 
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CHARITY CHEQUE PRESENTATION 

On Sunday 10th March at coffee after the 

service we will be presenting cheques to the 

three charities chosen by church members for 2018 

which were the Motor Neurone Association, Macmillan 

Nurses and the Alzheimer’s Society. 

LOOKING AHEAD 

Just prior to Easter we will be holding the annual Craft 

Fair on Saturday 13th April.  This will provide an 

opportunity to buy Easter cards and gifts and enjoy 

coffee and light lunches. Please come along if you can 

and give your support. 

Ann Hammond 

This is the day that God has made, we will rejoice and enjoy it. 
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I’ve recently joined the Association of Church Editors (ACE). 

The association’s aim and mission is to help members to 

improve their magazine and to encourage the effective 

communication of the Christian message. It includes an 

annual competition, and I hope to be submitting Newstand 

for consideration in that next year when the relevant 

category comes up. Look out for some changes and other 

material in coming months.          Tim Cooke, Editor  
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ST. ANDREW’S 100 CLUB 

January Draw 

92 numbers went into the draw on 27th January. 

The Winners were: 

 

 

 

 

 

£230.00 was given to Church funds. 

The “100 Club” is a fund raising activity for Church funds. 

Each member pays £5 per month 

and the money is allocated as follows: 

50% to Church funds 

50% towards prize money 

A monthly draw is held at a Church event or on the 

last Sunday of the month during morning coffee.  

If you are interested in joining the “100 Club”, 

please contact: 

 Kathleen Hopper (2522345) 

1st Iain Ord £138.00 No. 34 

2nd Isobel Gordon £69.00 No. 22 

3rd Linda Stephenson £23.00 No. 16 

Today we will share with God everything that is important to us. 
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Go in peace and be kind. Today we will help those around us. 

We remember in our prayers week by week the 

churches of the Synod, Synod officers, groups 

and committees. We also remember significant 

dates in the church and world calendars. 
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The full Northern Synod prayer diary can be found on their 

website: http://urc-northernsynod.org/category/prayer-cycle/ 

    3 Church Action on Poverty Sunday. Trinity LEP 

(Methodist/URC), Bedlington; Elsdon Avenue 

LEP (Methodist/URC), Seaton Delaval; Blyth 

URC. 

  10 Synod Meeting at Kingston Park on 16th March. 

Our Synod Moderator, Revd Dave Herbert; Synod 

Clerk, Mrs Melanie Campbell; Synod Treasurer, 

Revd Dr Tony Haws. 

  17 St Cuthbert’s Centre, Holy Island; Revd Rachel 

Poolman (Warden). 

  24 St Andrew’s URC, Blackhill; Bethel URC, Chester-

le-Street; Christ Church URC, Stanley. 

  31 Mothering Sunday.  

PCM, its congregations in and around the 

capital, Maputo.  

Chair of the Darlington Methodist District, Revd 

Richard Andrew. 
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The names of those we remember 

this month are 

Baby Holborn 

Stuart Mackay Adamson 

Jenny Evelyn Merrick 

Edna Thwaites 

Ann Mitchell Young 

James Alexander Murphy 

Arthur Parr 

Constance Mary Lisle 
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St. Andrew’s Gilbert and Sullivan Society. 
We are very sorry to announce that, following two very difficult 

years, the society has been dissolved following a General Meeting 

at which there was an unanimous vote to accept the proposal. 

I am sure many people will be equally sorry but there was no viable 

way to keep the society going. 

We thank all our supporters for their wonderful thoughts and 

wishes. 

Joan Blanchfield (Secretary) 

Go in the name of God, God who loves us forever 
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 Monthly Duties 

Elders 

Vestry:      Catriona Fenwick  

Reception:   Barbara Burgess  

Communion:  Bill Hopper  

Stewards E and B Thompson 

Flowers TBC after AGM 

Weekly Duties 

Sun 03-Mar-19 
Readers:   S Anderson J Blanchfield         

Prayers of Concern:   A Sinclair                  

Organ: 

Pete 

Tues 05-Mar-19 Prayers:   R Hammond  

Sun 10-Mar-19 
Readers:   J MacLennan  T Cooke            

Prayers of Concern:   U Ketteridge              

Organ: 

Paul 

Tues 12-Mar-19 Prayers:   U Ketteridge  

Sun 17-Mar-19 
Readers:    K Hopper I Ord                        

Prayers of Concern:  Worship Leader 

Organ: 

Pete 

Tues 19-Mar-19 Prayers:  L Cooke  

Sun 24-Mar-19 
Readers:   S Clarke P Hartley                   

Prayers of Concern:  C Hales                       

Organ: 

Helen 

Tues 26-Mar-19 Prayers:  A Sinclair  

Sun 31-Mar-19 
Readers:   K Ames  C Lynch                    

Prayers of Concern:  H Hall   

Organ: 

Alex 

Newstand Dates 

Next edition, published last Sunday of month: Sunday 31 Mar 2019 

Hardcopy contributions in Editor’s box by Sunday 24 Mar 2019 

Email copy to standrewsnewstand@gmail.com  Monday 25 Mar 2019 

Earlier contributions are appreciated! 

mailto:standrewsnewstand@gmail.com?subject=Newstand%20communication
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Church Contacts 

Minister 
The Revd Dr Matthew Prevett 

253 2562 
revdmatthewprevett@gmail.com 

Secretary  
Mr Raymond Hammond,   annray@talktalk.net 

252  3319  
3 Cauldwell Close, Whitley Bay, NE25 8LP  

Assistant  

Secretaries 

Mrs Ann Hammond 
252  3319  

3 Cauldwell Close, Whitley Bay, NE25 8LP  

Miss Carole Mallett 
252 1723 

54 Brantwood Avenue, Whitley Bay, NE25 8NJ 

Treasurer and 

Gift Aid Secretary  

Mr Kevin Ames  
251 3016 

17 Kelso Drive, North Shields, NE29 9NS 

Assistant Treasurer 
Mrs Jenny Hooper 

 —- 
15 Brislee Ave, Tynemouth, NE30 2SQ 

Hall Lettings 
Ray & Ann Hammond,   annray@talktalk.net 

252  3319 
3 Cauldwell Close, Whitley Bay, NE25 8LP  

Newstand Business   

Manager 

Miss Carole Mallett 
252 1723 

54 Brantwood Avenue, Whitley Bay, NE25 8NJ 

Newstand, Website 

and Social Media  

Tim Cooke,     standrewsnewstand@gmail.com 01670 

354834   4, Kingfisher Way, Blyth, NE24 3QR 

Safeguarding Officer 
Lucy Cooke, cookelucy@live.co.uk 01670 

354834   4, Kingfisher Way, Blyth, NE24 3QR 

Disclaimer: Details of events, contacts and other material were correct at time of 

publication based on information received by the Newstand publishing team.  

The views expressed are those of the individual contributors and may not 

represent the view of the URC, St Andrew’s Church Meeting or its Elders. 

Photographs and other clipart used under Creative Commons licencing, or taken/

created by Church members, unless otherwise indicated. 

mailto:newstand@timandlucy.co.uk?subject=Newstand%20communication


CHURCH CALENDAR 

Mar / Apr 2019 

Open Door Coffee Mornings 

every Tuesday and Thursday 

from 10am to Noon 

A short Act of Worship is 

held in the Church Foyer 

every Tuesday at 9.30am 

Friday   1 World Day of Prayer at St John’s Methodist Church, 

Whitley Bay 

   2.00 pm 

Sunday   3 Praise Service; Praise Team    9.30 am 

    Prayer Group 10.30 am 

    Communion Service; Revd Dr Matthew Prevett 11.00 am 

Monday   4 Fifty Eight Society – ‘Gertrude Bell’   7.30 pm 

Tuesday   5 Executive Meeting 10.00 am 

    Worship Group Meeting   7.30 pm 

Friday   8 Friendship Club   2.00 pm 

Saturday   9 Fifty Eight Society Coffee Morning 10.00 am 

Sunday 10 (Lent 1) Morning Worship/Parade Service; 

Mrs Valerie Taylor 

11.00 am 

    Messy Church   3.30 pm 

Thursday 14 Elders’ Meeting   7.30 pm 

Friday 15 Lent Service, followed by soup & roll; Mrs Valerie Taylor 12.30 pm 

    Film Club – ‘Murder on the Orient Express’    2.00 pm 

Sunday  17 Communion Service;  Dr Ann Sinclair   9.30 am 

    (Lent 2) Morning Worship; Mr John Drew 11.00 am 

Monday 18 Fifty Eight Society – Talk by Revd Peter Dobson   7.30 pm 

Thursday 21 Annual Church Meeting   7.30 pm 

Friday 22 Lent Service, followed by soup & roll; Mrs Valerie Taylor 12.30 pm 

    Friendship Club   2.00  pm 

Sunday 24 (Lent 3) Morning Worship;  Mrs Lucy Cooke 11.00 am 

Friday 29 Lent Service, followed by soup & roll; Mrs Valerie Taylor 12.30 pm 

Sunday 31 (Lent 4) Songs of Praise for Mothering Sunday;  

Worship Group 

11.00 am 

APRIL 2019   

Monday   1 Fifty Eight Society – End of Session Meal            7.00  for   7.30 pm 

Friday   5 Lent Service, followed by soup & roll; Mrs Valerie Taylor 12.30 pm 

    Friendship Club Easter Lunch                                1.00 for   1.30 pm 


